
Shaver Lake Heights Water Association Useful Tips

Our water resource is limited and in order to conserve as much water as possible the association 
urges the property owners to be considerate of your neighbors and practice good water saving 
practices.  

• Turn off your water if you leave for more than 24 hours
• Make sure your water post with reflector is next to the association main shut off valve so the Water Master can located it 

if needed.
• Be considerate of your neighbors.  Excessive noise and parking outside your designated parking areas causes distress 

and irritates your neighbors.  
• Do not park on the roads especially in the winter.  It may block the ability of the snow plow operator to service our roads.
• If you have garbage cans, be sure to secure them from critters.  Bears are more common now in the Shaver area and 

accessible garbage will lead to bear and litter problems.  Additionally, other critters like squirrels and deer frequent our 
tract.  Accessible garbage will result in an unsightly litter and eventually harm the wildlife.

• Keep dogs controlled and on a leash at all times.
• In the winter drain your water lines and put antifreeze in your sinks, toilets, tubs and showers.  Remove vacuum 

breakers from your hose bibs.
• Carry chains.  Slow down in the winter.  We have several icy spots.
• Post the Rules and Regulations in your cabins.
• Place vacuum bibs on your hose bibs.  It prevents back flow contaminants from entering our water system.
• In the Spring clean your lot of all fire hazardous materials.  Cal Fire will be inspecting by May 31st.
• Be mindful of any water leaks and advise the association Water Master if you need assistance.
• Limit outside watering to before 9am or after 6pm.
• Limit the number of laundry loads you perform.
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